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Dear Parents/Guardians,

The state of Connecticut has guidelines which schools must follow regarding student attendance.
Absences are categorized as either excused or unexcused according to the guidelines. A student’s absence
from school is considered unexcused unless they meet one of the following criteria:

A. the absence meets the definition for an excused absence (including documentation requirements); or
B. the absence meets the definition of a disciplinary absence.

For absences, there are two levels that pertain to a student. The first nine absences in a school year can be
excused by a parent for any reason the parent chooses by contacting the school within 48 hours of the
absence. Our expectation is that you will enter the absence in School Dismissal Manager (SDM) or leave
a message on the school’s attendance line, 203-894-5500 option 1, to report an absence. After 48 hours, a
written note from the parent/guardian must be provided. Any absence above the ninth absence is in level
2 (see the chart) and must fall into a particular category with additional documentation in order to be
approved. The chart below gives more detailed information regarding the possibilities.



If student absences are at the level 2 threshold and do not have the appropriate required documentation,
they are considered unexcused. There are guidelines that all schools must follow for unexcused absences.
Connecticut state law reads: “Sec. 10-198a. Policies and procedures concerning truants. (a) For
purposes of this section, "truant" means a child age five to eighteen, inclusive, who is enrolled in a public
or private school and has four unexcused absences from school in any one month or ten unexcused
absences from school in any school year.”

Effective July 1, 2021, as per Public Act 21-46, all students are allowed two Mental Health Wellness
(MHW) Days in a school year. Similar to absences one through nine, parents/guardians will need to
notify their child’s school that their child will be utilizing one of these MHW days and are not required to
provide any additional documentation. Please note that MHW can not be taken on consecutive school
days.

If you have additional questions, please access the State of Connecticut Attendance Guidelines on the
RPS website.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Phostole


